Region VII

Mental Health Board

January 14, 2010
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by Pete Snyder.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Pete Snyder, Mike Hinman, John Tanner, Randy Rodriquez, John Hathaway, Dr. Ostrum, Debbie Karrin, 
EXCUSED:  
VISITORS:  Lynne Whiting, Janneil Eggleston, Martha Tanner, Karen Lund, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

Pete Snyder

· CIT, Train the Trainer academy will be first week of Feburary in addition to the awards ceremony at the Red Lion.  The banquet starts at 7:00.  Organizations are encouraged to by a whole table for $300.00 otherwise it is $30.00 a person.  EIRMC has bought two tables, NAMI has purchased a table.  Various law enforcement officers will be recognized and Sam Cochran will be at the ceremony.  There will be live music and dancing afterwards.  

· JoAnn Wood project has had more graduates.  Rex Thornley will be back to resume his role in late January.  
· Networking meeting was just held.  There will be a new step-parent group by Joel Buxton starting soon.  

· Service gap analysis is continuing.  We have had great response with Lemhi and recently had a conference call with the judge.  We will be going to Teton Valley a week from Friday, they have two groups running in their area.  We will be meeting with Jefferson again and we will be meeting with Arco soon.  Madison has had meeting and has many projects coming together.  
· SPAN-next meeting is February.  
Randy Rodriquez

· State office building will be closed every other Friday from noon till 5, starting January 22, 2010 for 11 payperiods due to budget cuts.  
· We hired a new clinician, Dusty Telford on the Crisis Team.

· We are going to be able to fill the PA position.  

· We have several interns working with us that will help us provide some free counseling for clients.
· Wraparound Training, next Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday at the H & W office, if interested contact Dave Peters at 528-5700.  

· Our in-home services that we are providing will eventually be billed on a sliding fee scale. 
 John Hathaway
· State Mental Health Council-annual report to the governor.  This came out last week and the State of Idaho is now 3rd place for juvenile suicides and 10th for adult suicides.  70% of the youth who completed suicide had seen a Dr. in the last 3 months and 90% has seen a Dr. in the last year.  2008-251 Idahoans killed themselves.  

· 800 Suicide number did receive some funding to study for a hotline number.  Ann Kirkwood is working on the hotline number.  The plan is to complete the review of other states processes, budgets, etc and in March and May will be the follow-up meetings with more details.    
John Tanner

· New Family to Family class starting February 10th.  
· The providers association is having some problems with the rule changes.  (Martha will send out the information)

Karen Lund

· Homeless standown will be at the ISU/EITC Healthcare building on January 30th from 9-3.  There will be food, clothing, cold weather supplies, flu shots, haircut vouchers and more.  There will be a lot of community resources there to assist them in the future.  There will be boxes at Sams Club and Chase Banks for anyone that would be interested in donating.  TRPTA will be providing free rides from 8:30 -  2:00.  There will be some dental and healthcare checks provided and we are looking for some counselors.  There will be two meals provided.  
Lynne Whiting
· We are putting together a children’s mental health conference May 13 & 14 at EITC there will be a “Spotlight on Family Mental Health” sponsored by Idaho Federation of Families.  We are getting lots of things donated.  We are offering a family track and a professional track, CEU’s will be provided.  We will not be charging for this conference because of the amount of cooperation from the community.  We are expecting 200 total.  We are looking for a commitment of $2000.00 from this region.  Mike motioned that we support this if there will be some transportation for families and if Madison County is contacted to assist.  2nd by Karrin.  
Next meeting February 11.
